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This past week I tried a 'lesson beginning:opener' in my 9th grade physics class.  The 'do now' was a fifteen minute free-write.  Their essays focused on a specific modern physics concept that they had recently chosen as a topic for a project entitled: Modern Physics for Modern Kids.  This project entailed writing children's books that incorporated a moderately recent development in the field of physics.  Prior to this the students were asked to research and write one page papers focusing on the scientific topics that were the basis for their books.  

By using this free-write I hoped to 'check-in' on my students' understanding of the concepts they had chosen.  Many of their 'research' papers seemed stiff and forced, some were plagiarized unapologetically.  This exercise would also force them to reflect on their comprehension of the subject matter at hand.  I felt this was important before they penned their books, to help them develop a foundation of knowledge on which to build.  For instance, you can't write a children's book on superstring theory without first having a basic understanding of superstring theory.  

The exercise was met with some initial resistance; some students puled about writing during physics class!  This paper was not graded, but it was collected.  The results were rather as I predicted with some students showing great comprehension and others less.  Some wrote extensively while others wrote less than a sentence.  It was also interesting to compare their free-write essays to their researched ones, to see what they had retained or to view their thoughts on what they deemed the major points of their concepts.

It was also pretty clear, from the collected writings, which students were actively engaged in this project and which ones were doing the bare minimum.  This was evident by the effort and demonstration of learning displayed in their writing.  Another interesting afterthought would be to compare these essays with their final products to see if there is a positive correlation and maybe use this process to initially see which students are disinterested early on in a project so they can get assistance sooner rather than later.

Personally, I learned that I can not depend solely on a one page 'research' paper to adequately prepare a student for even a mini-project.  They need more opportunities to express their newly acquired knowledge before owning a project.
